



May 16, 2016

6252 Telegraph Road Commerce, CA 90040-2512

> Phone: 323.201.5500 Fax: 323.201.5550 www.centralbasin.org

The Honorable Felicia Marcus, Chair
And Members of the State Water Resources Control Board
c/o Jeanine Townsend
Clerk to the State Water Board
State Water Resources Control Board
1001 I Street, 24<sup>th</sup> Floor
Sacramento, CA 95814

## **Board of Directors**

Division I James B. Roybal

Division II Robert Apodaca

Division III Arturo Chacon

Division IV Leticia Vasquez

Division V
Phillip D. Hawkins

## **General Manager**

Kevin P. Hunt, P.E.

## Serving the Cities of

La Mirada Artesia Bell Lynwood Bellflower Maywood Bell Gardens Montebello Carson Monterey Park Norwalk Cerritos Commerce Paramount Compton Pico Rivera Cudahy Santa Fe Springs Downey Signal Hill East Los Angeles South Gate Florence-Graham Walnut Park Whittier Hawaiian Gardens **Huntington Park** Willowbrook La Habra Heights Vernon Lakewood

Re: May 18, 2016 BOARD MEETING (Conservation Extended Emergency Regulation)

Dear Chairwoman Marcus and Members of the State Water Resources Control Board:

Central Basin Municipal Water District appreciates the opportunity to provide comments on proposed regulations to extend the emergency urban water conservation requirements. We have closely reviewed the proposed regulations, and the comments provided by the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California on May 13, 2016 and concur with their comments.

Central Basin is a public agency that wholesales imported water to cities, special districts, mutual water companies, investor-owned utilities and private water companies by serving a population of more than 2 million people throughout southeast Los Angeles County. Our agency has worked closely with Metropolitan and our many retail agencies on conservation and remains committed to furthering conservation efforts throughout our service area.

Thank you for your consideration of our comments. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (323) 201-5548 or via email at kevinh@centralbasin.org.

Sincerely,

Kevin P. Hunt, P.E General Manager

cc: Central Basin MWD Board of Directors Central Basin MWD Retail Agencies